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ALTS OPPOSES BELL ATLANTIC-GTE PROPOSAL FOR

INTERNET BACKBONE TRANSFER

WASHINGTON, DC, FEBRUARY 15, 2000 – The Association for Local Telecommunications Services (ALTS) today filed comments with the Federal Communications Commission opposing Bell Atlantic and GTE’s plans to divest Internet backbone assets as part of the companies’ proposed merger.  ALTS said the proposal put forth by the two incumbents in their Supplemental Filing does not meet the local market opening requirements of the Telecommunications Act.

According to ALTS, the Supplemental Filing’s plan for divesting GTE’s Internet backbone and data business would enable the incumbents to potentially circumvent Section 271 of the Telecommunications Act.  The ILECs’ proposal would allow the merged entity to retain a very substantial interest in these data assets and thus violate the definition of “affiliate” under the Act, permitting the merged entity to provide interLATA services in Bell Atlantic’s “in-region” states.

“The proposal from Bell Atlantic and GTE undercuts Section 271, and would allow Bell Atlantic to retain control of a huge and undeserved long distance asset,” said John D. Windhausen, Jr., President of ALTS, the leading national trade association representing facilities-based competitive local exchange carriers.  “Rather than divesting 90 percent of their interLATA operations into a new separate entity, as claimed, the proposal would actually sell off only 20 percent, allowing the merged company to own the rights to provide long distance service before opening its network to competitors. ”

In urging the Commission to reject this portion of the incumbents’ proposal, ALTS noted that Bell Atlantic has not yet opened its local market to competition and thus should not be rewarded with premature long distance entry.   According to ALTS, Bell Atlantic’s poor performance on loop provisioning and other checklist items highlight the need for strong surveillance and enforcement measures to ensure that the ILEC keeps its promises to open local markets. 
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“We are concerned that Bell Atlantic’s failure to abide by its promises in its merger with NYNEX, as well as recent compliance problems in New York following approval of its long distance petition there, do not point toward a cooperative attitude,” said Jonathan Askin, ALTS General Counsel.  “Consumers in Bell Atlantic’s markets need more enforcement of existing pro-competitive requirements – not clever loopholes that let the new merged incumbent retain a lock-grip on the local market and extend its power to the Internet.” 

ALTS is the leading national industry association whose mission is to promote facilities-based local telecommunications competition. Created in 1987, ALTS has offices in Washington, D.C. and Irvine, California and now represents almost 200 companies that build, own, and operate competitive local networks. For more information on ALTS, contact Crawford Public Relations at 703-318-5460, or visit the ALTS Web site at www.alts.org.
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